Mr. Robert J. Sherwood, Arkansas City, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Sherwood:

I want to write you and let you know how much we enjoyed your son's contribution to this year's University of Kansas basketball team. Homer was a fine, clean, intelligent aggressive young man. Everyone of the team held him in the highest respect, as I did. I have never worked with a boy that I enjoyed working with more than I did with Homer. It must be a source of great satisfaction to have such a fine son.

We certainly enjoyed seeing you at Morman and having a visit with you.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.